
  Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

21 February 2010

The meeting was called to order at 0936 by the President, Barbara Riddy.  18 Members were present.
1.     Minutes of Last Meeting
Moved by Jeremy Howard: that the Minutes of the 17 Jan 10 meeting be accepted.   
Seconded by Derek Carter.                                                                                         Carried
2.    Executive Meeting Report   
a. Ken Griffith will obtain a new container for the fuel spill kit.
b. Ken will also provide some gravel to fill the puddles at the personnel gate.

c. Barbara Riddy will advertise the upstairs office on Craigslist.  Ken Griffith will ask Ken Welte to pass the word around the real estate community that the office is available for rent.

d. Members are asked to participate in a Spring clean-up of the Clubhouse and hangar immediately after the March meeting.

e. The issue of a 2010 fly-in will be discussed at Item 5b below.

f. Further to the reactivation of Flying Memberships, the idea of offering, for a limited time, Regular Memberships without initiation fees was discussed.  The intent is to increase Club Membership.  Moved by Jeremy Howard: that until end-April 2010 Regular Memberships be offered without having to pay initiation fees.  Seconded by Dan Fischer.      Carried 
3. Financial

a. Treasurer’s Report

Jan 10:

Income:                                               $  8,166.33                     

Expenses:                                            $  5,098.69
Net Income:                                        $  3,067.64

Moved by Ken Griffith: that the Jan 10 Financial Report be accepted.   

Seconded by Derek Carter.                                                                                        Carried


Note: future financial reports will show cumulative Income/Expenses/Net Income figures each month.
b. Audit

Audits for 2008 and 2009 have been completed.  
Moved by Ken Griffith: that the audits for 2008 and 2009 be accepted.

Seconded by Al Brust.                                                                                               Carried
c. Budget

The Treasurer will present the 2010 Financial Forecast (previously known as the Budget) at the March meeting.  Al Brust and Jeremy Howard volunteered to review the Forecast before the March meeting.
4. Committee Reports

a. Building – Peter Kroupa.   
- Peter will arrange a work party to install a personal access door in the Chem-tec hangar.

-  Peter will also investigate a report of the hangar roof leaking near the chimney.

-  there have been reports of odors of furnace fuel and exhaust fumes in the Clubhouse.  Galt Durnford asked that no action be taken for now because he has just installed a new burner nozzle and thinks this may solve any problems.

 b.  Parking – Jeremy Howard.   
An updated parking diagram was provided.  There are eight spaces available.
Barbara Riddy reported three instances of the courier aircraft on the NFC ramp blocking access to the fuel pumps.  She has spoken to both airport management and the courier company in an effort to prevent further such situations.
c. Social – Vacant.  (NOTE: in the absence of a Social representative, please address any business in this area to the Secretary.)
· Barbara Riddy and Manuel Erickson represented the Club at an Appreciation Tea held by the Nanaimo Ladysmith Schools Foundation.

-    the presentation of an Honorary Life Membership to Frank Benvin will take place at the March meeting.

d. Membership – Ken Griffith. 

No new applications have been received.  Ken will contact Ian Underdown to resolve the status of his application.

e. Av-Gass – Manuel Erickson.  
· The deadline for contributions to the second edition is 27 Feb.   Contributions are encouraged.  The newsletter will be posted on both the NFC and Yahoo Group web sites.  
             -     Feedback on Av-Gass is encouraged.  Please contact Manuel directly at  pilot80@shaw.ca
f. Fuel – Frank Benvin/Al Brust.   
-    4,191 litres were used between 16 Jan and 21 Feb
-  25,834 litres were available as of 21 Feb
5. Announcements and Coming Events
Fly-ins/Air Shows
13-18 Apr.  Sun ‘n Fun, Lakeland, FL.   
http://www.sun-n-fun.org/
17-19 Jun International Comanche Society, Canadian Tribe, Yellowknife, NWT

Contact Barbara Riddy briddy@writeme.com
25-27 Jun.  COPA Fly-in/Convention.  Summerside, PEI

http://www.copanational.org/Convention2010.cfm
7-11 Jul.  Arlington Fly-in.  Arlington, WA

http://www.arlingtonflyin.org/default.cfm
17 Jul.  Princeton Fly-in

See letter on Clubhouse Notice Board

26 Jul – 1 Aug.  EAA Airventure. Oshkosh, WI.

http://www.eaa.org/airventure/
13-15 Aug.  Abbotsford International Air Show. Abbotsford, BC.

http://www.abbotsfordairshow.com/
15-19 Sep.  Reno Air Races. Reno, NV

http://www.airrace.org/indexJS.php
11-13 Nov.  AOPA Aviation Summit. Long Beach, CA

http://www.aopa.org/summit/
a.
Flying Membership

An announcement of availability of Flying Memberships has been posted on Hot Frog.  A revised application form is required for the Club website.
b. Proposed BBQ/Open House/Fly-in on 5 or 6 Jun           
Members are asked to consider this proposal in preparation for a discussion/decision at the March meeting.

Members are asked to advise Manuel Erickson  pilot80@shaw.ca of their interest in attending a Fly-out at Twin Lakes on 5-6 June.
c. Proposal to Host COPA Annual General Meeting
The President provided copies of an outline proposal to host the COPA AGM in 2011.  Members are asked to review the proposal and be prepared at the March meeting for a discussion and decision on whether or not to make a formal proposal to COPA.
d. Club Mail
The President confirmed that any mail addressed to the NFC at Box 6 is considered Club business and can be opened by the Secretary or Treasurer regardless of the name on the envelope.
6. Old Business
a. NAC Response to NFC Request for a Meeting.

Ken Griffith reported that the committee met with NAC/Barnicke on 18 Jan and presented the Club’s requests.  NAC/Barnicke will consider these requests and provide a revised draft lease for the Club’s consideration.
b. NAC Using NFC Apron for Couriers During the Olympics

The President negotiated a payment to the Club of $1,000 for use of the NFC ramp during the Olympics.
c.
Change of Gate Code and Keys


A list of Members requiring new gate keys has been provided to Airport Security.  The locks were to have been changed on 16 Feb, but it was observed that at least some locks have not yet been changed.  There is no indication from Airport Security that gate codes will be changed.
d.
Possible COPA Flight 91 Reactivation

COPA Flight 91 (Nanaimo) has been dormant for some time.  Jeremy Howard volunteered to call a meeting of COPA Members in the area to discuss possible reactivation of the Flight.
e.
Flying Membership
A Member asked for clarification of the costs and benefits of a Flying Membership.  Per the Club Charter and Minutes of 17 Jan 10 (Item 7 d): “Such Members would have no vote, pay no initiation fee, but would pay annual dues.”
7. 
New Business

 
a.
Club Insurance

The Club currently has insurance policies through several agencies.  There are indications that it would be cheaper to combine policies through a single agent.  At the March meeting a representative from HUB will provide a briefing and quotation.  The President said that a quotation will be requested from at least one other agency.
b.   COPA Corporate Membership

Further to discussions at the previous meeting, the President outlined the costs and benefits of COPA Corporate membership.  Such membership did not seem appropriate for the NFC.

Moved by Jeremy Howard: that the NFC join COPA as a corporate member.  No one would second the motion and thus the Motion Failed.
8.
Next Meeting Date
21 Mar 10
Executive Meeting 0900
General Meeting 0930
9.       Adjournment   Moved by Derek Carter: that the meeting be adjourned.  

Seconded by Galt Durnford.                                                                                               Carried                                                                                                                                                                                                                              
         The meeting was adjourned at 1053.

Barbara Riddy
President
NOTE  
Come prepared for a Spring Clean-up Work Party immediately following the 21 March meeting!
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